
WAC 110-145-2115  Do I need a citizens' board for my overnight 
youth shelter?  (1) Every overnight youth shelter must have a citi-
zens' board that complies with laws and rules for nonprofit boards of 
directors. If the overnight youth shelter is part of a larger agency 
that has a citizens' board, that board will suffice.

(2) The shelter director must keep the following on file:
(a) A list of all members of the current citizens' board; and
(b) A copy of the articles of incorporation filed with the secre-

tary of state verifying nonprofit status.
[WSR 18-14-078, recodified as § 110-145-2115, filed 6/29/18, effective 
7/1/18. Statutory Authority: Chapters 13.34 and 74.13 RCW, RCW 
74.15.030(2), 74.15.311(2), 74.13.032, 13.04.011, 74.13.020, 
13.34.030, 74.13.031, 13.34.145, 74.15.311, 74.15.030, and 2013 c 105. 
WSR 15-01-069, § 388-145-2115, filed 12/11/14, effective 1/11/15.]
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